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On June 18, 1984, at 1334 a reactor turbine trip occurred at approximately 8% FP due to high level in "A" steam
generator. The unit was in the process of returning to power after a trip which occurred on June 17 (reference
LER 50-368/84-013). The Emergency Feedwater (EFW) System was placed in service manually to control steam
generator levels as part of routine post trip recovery actions. No post-trip anomalies were noted, and the low
power level trip did not present any unusual problems for operations.

The cause of the high level was a malfunction of an E/P converter for main feedwater (MFW) bypass regulating
valve 2CV-0753 (EIIS idertifier = 025J = FCV-0753). This malfunction caused 2CV-0753 to open to approximately
85% with no demand from the controller, The resuitant unexpected feedwater flow increase compounded normally
difficult manual feedwater flow control operations during startup, and a high steam generator level trip

The cause of the malfunction of the £/P converter appears to be due to contamination of the instrument
air system, probably by desiccant carryover. This conclusion was a result of non-repeatable open positioning of
the valve when air was removed and then reapplied and an instrument air system blowdown yielding material which
appeared to be desiccant. In addition to the air system blowdown, one of the two redundant instrument air
filters was replaced. Inspection of removed filter revealed that the filter was dirty but was still intact. The
other filter could not be replaced due to isolation problems which should be corrected during the next refueling
outage. Another instrument air system blowdown was conducted on 7/12/84, and only a small amount of a fine white
powder was observed. On a monthly frequency, a sampling of points in the instrument air system will be checked
for foreign material and the isolable filter will be changed until inspection results allow for a longer
interval, The valve positioner was adjusted for proper travel, tested, and returned to service.
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